Transit Advisory Board Meeting:  November 8, 2012
In attendance:  Lucy Birbiglia, Bill Richardson, Orville Pratt, Kristen Connelly, Dave Shaw, Annie Jones Francis, and David Kesner
Meeting was called to order by Lucy Birbiglia, Chairman of the Board
· Public Comment:  Brandon spoke about Bus #5 leaving Tramway and Montgomery on 11/1/12.  He said on this particular day the driver arrived 12 minutes late and left at 7:18 when he was supposed to leave at 7:08.  He has noticed a pattern with this particular driver that no matter what route he is assigned, he is always late.  Brandon also mention the #5 and #8 on Saturday also late.  Brandon then wanted to know what City Department he could call concerning paving a sidewalk within the City limits near City property.  Bruce Rizzieri, Director of Transit, referred him to 311.
· Lawrence Klein gave a presentation on Bus Rapid Transit.  He stated that this would increase efficiency along Central Avenue.  He showed the Board a detailed map of the area.  Central was divided into six segments, each having a different cultural piece of the corridor.  Klein stated Cleveland, Ohio used Bus Rapid Transit along a corridor that is similar to Central.  Klein handed out a document dated November 5, 2012, advising of three public input meetings.
· Rizzieri presented information to the Board regarding fixed route ridership from FY2007 – FY2013.  Last month ridership was up 10.32%.  Rizzieri assumes the public is used to stable high gas prices and used public transportation as a way to deflect the high cost of gas.
· There was some discussion about improving service.  Board members provided input.
· Birbiglia concluded by stating that the #16/18 stops running before classes end at CNM.  Many of the classes are required for degrees and are only offered in these late night time slots.
Meeting adjourned
